

## **Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board**

40 Matheson Boulevard West, Mississauga, ON L5R 1C5 | 905-890-1221

## BREA CORBET TRUSTEE - MISSISSAUGA, WARDS 9 AND 10

"May the God of Hope fill you with all Joy and Peace as you trust in Him, so that you may overflow with hope, by the power of the Holy Spirit." - Romans 15:13



## January 2023

Welcome back to our students, families, staff, as well as our Catholic school communities. A New Year brings fresh opportunities to reflect, learn and to live more like Christ. May we open wide the doors of a New Year to Christ, to nurture a future of hope.

Our DPCDSB *Mission*: Disciples of Christ, nurturing mind, body and soul to the fullness of life.

Our DPCDSB *Vision*: Changing the world through Catholic education.

**January 1 World Day of Peace** – The World Day of Peace was established by Pope Paul VI in 1968. He asked that "every year, this commemoration be repeated as a hope and promise at the beginning of the calendar which measures and outlines the path of human life in time, that Peace with its just and beneficent equilibrium may dominate the development of events to come."

**2021-2022 Director's Annual Report** – Our Director of Education is required by the Ministry of Education to produce an annual report to the community that outlines how DPCDSB has met the goals of our Board of Trustees' Multi-Year Strategic Plan. As well, it provides an account of how DPCDSB has met the Ministry's goals on Equity and Inclusivity, over the past year. The report is included in the December 13 Board of Trustees meeting agenda.

**2022-2023 Revised Operating Budget** - The original budget was presented to the Board of Trustees in June 2022. Reporting of Revised Estimates at this point in the fiscal year provides more accurate detail. DPCDSB is in the unique position of operating under a Financial Recovery Plan (FRP), which allows DPCDSB to be in a deficit position with Minister approval. The budget challenges for DPCDSB continue to be enrolment decline and the fully funded Long-Term Disability (LTD) plan. Additional cost pressures include an increase in natural gas costs and the continued Canada Revenue Agency increases in CPP/EI benefit costs.

In the last ten years, DPCDSB has experienced enrolment decline of over 8,000 students, which has an immediate and dramatic impact on Grants for Student Needs (GSN) and increases underutilized student space. The COVID-19 Learning Recovery Funds (LRF) support has been implemented and is expected to be fully spent by yearend. The estimated compliance deficit has now increased to \$55.7 million. For more information.

**2022 – 2023 Revised Capital Budget** - The Revised Capital budget incorporates changes in approved capital funding initiatives and projects for the 2022-2023 fiscal year, as well as updates to the longer term capital debt servicing requirements of the DPCDSB that may have changed following the audited yearend. At its December 13, 2022 Regular Meeting, the Board of Trustees approved the 2022-2023 Revised Capital budget position of \$78.0 million.

**Ministry Curriculum Updates** – On December 12, 2022 the Ministry of Education announced updates for Ontario's secondary schools in the Computer Studies and the Technological Education curriculum. The two new curriculum changes include:

 A new Computer Studies curriculum, beginning with a new Grade 10 course to be implemented in September 2023. • A new Technological Education curriculum, beginning with revised Grade 9 and Grade 10 courses to be offered in September 2024.

The revised Technological Education curriculum, which has not been updated since 2009, will reflect the advancements in automation across sectors such as agriculture, manufacturing, and construction. The *Digital Technology and Innovations in the Changing World* course will replace the current Grade 10 *Introduction to Computer Studies* course which was last updated in 2008. For more information, please read the Ministry of Education's news release.

January 13, 2023 Parent Reaching Out Event – DPCDSB's Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC) invites parents/guardians to See Me For Me: A Message of Inclusion. Dana Geall is a teacher and author of the book "See Me for Me." In this presentation, Dana will share her family's story and discuss the importance of empathy and inclusion in schools, and disability awareness literature. Time: 6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. Registration Link. For more information please email: FaraMirandaFernandes@dpcdsb.org. SEAC Event Flyer

**Kindergarten Registration** – Kindergarten registration for the 2023-2024 school year at DPCDSB schools takes place Monday, January 9 to Friday, January 13, 2023. DPCDSB offers the Kindergarten program in 125 Catholic elementary schools in Mississauga, Brampton, Caledon, Bolton, and Orangeville. Parents/guardians can register online at <a href="https://www.dpcdsb.org">www.dpcdsb.org</a>. Registration is open to Catholic children and children of Catholic parents. Kindergarten students must be at least four (4) years of age by December 31, 2023.

**Speed Cushions** – Speed cushions on Lisgar Drive opposite St. Simon Stock Catholic Elementary School in Mississauga, Ward 10 have been installed and are designed to slow drivers to the posted speed limit of 30 km/hr. in the school zone. Speed cushions are one of a variety of tools available as part of the City of Mississauga's traffic calming program. Speed cushions are installed based on traffic studies where speeding is a consistent and prevalent (not sporadic) concern. Not all streets are eligible for speed cushions, as they are reserved for local, residential roads. They are not a continuous hump across the street, in order to allow emergency vehicles with a wider wheel base to navigate between them when responding to an emergency. Parents/guardians can contact our local <u>Ward 10 City Councillor, Sue McFadden</u>, with any questions. <u>Learn more</u> about the City of Mississauga's traffic calming program.

**Chair's Message – "**Thank you to my fellow trustees for their vote of confidence. It is my honour to represent you as Chair of the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board. This is a hardworking and caring Board of Trustees. We have faced a lot of challenges and opportunities in the last few years. We have a long history of defending Catholic education and we stand on the shoulders of those that have gone before us. We will continue to face challenges together as we support Catholic education and promote student success and wellbeing."

- Chair of the Board of Trustees, Trustee del Rosario, Mississauga Wards 6 & 11

My best wishes for a happy and healthy New Year! I invite you to follow me on my social media platforms, which are listed below. You are welcome to contact me with any questions or concerns you may have.

Yours in learning, growing and leading with Christ,

**Trustee Brea Corbet** 

Brea Corbet

DPCDSB Trustee - Mississauga, Wards 9 and 10

Vice Chair – Administration and Finance Committee

Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board – 40 Matheson Blvd West, Mississauga ON L5R 1C5 Mobile: (905) 301-9373 | Email: Brea.Corbet@dpcdsb.org | Website: https://breacorbet.ca

Twitter | Facebook | Instagram: @breacorbet

Website: www.dpcdsb.org | YouTube: DPCDSBVideos